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RE: 2nd Independent Consultant’s Report Review 
 
Dear Ms. Carey, 
 

We have completed our review of the 2nd Independent Consultant’s Safety 
Inspection Report (Part 12D Report) for the Green Island Hydroelectric Project.  The Part 
12D Report, dated June 2022, was prepared by the approved Independent Consultant (IC), 
Mr. Kim Hansen, P.E.. 
 

Our review of the document concludes that the scope and content of the report and 
supplemental information satisfies the requirements of Part 12, Subpart D, §12.37 of Title 
18 of the Code of Federal Regulations.  The Part 12D Report was found to be prepared in 
general accordance with the Engineering Guidelines Chapter 14 outline provided in our 
reminder letter dated January 27, 2020. 
 

The Project facilities appeared to be adequately maintained and in good operating 
condition.  No deficiencies or dam safety concerns were observed that would require 
immediate remedial action.  The Part 12D Report is accepted and we find that the project 
meets Commission Engineering and dam safety standards. 

 
A plan and schedule to address the Part 12D recommendtions has not been 

submitted yet.  Please submit the plan and schedule within 30 days from the date of this 
letter. As per your letter dated July 15, 2022, revisions to the Supporting Technical 
Information Document (STID) will be filed under separate cover to address comments 
provided in our correspondence of February 17, 2022 and the Part 12D recommendations. 
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File your submittal using the Commission’s eFiling system at 

https://www.ferc.gov/ferc-online/overview. For all Dam Safety and Public Safety 
Documents, select Hydro: Regional Office and New York Regional Office from the eFiling 
menu. The cover page of the filing must indicate that the material was eFiled. For assistance 
with eFiling, contact FERC Online Support at FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, (866) 208-
3676 (toll free), or (202) 502-8659 (TTY). 
 

Your cooperation and continued interest in dam safety is appreciated.  If you have 
any questions regarding this letter, please contact Mr. Dominick Fedele at 
dominick.fedele@ferc.gov or (212) 273-5944. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

John Spain, P.E. 
Regional Engineer 
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